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Get your discounts today!

For more information on Blazeman Warrior Discounts, contact Klong@waronals.com


Make a donation today! 

Join Team Blazeman! 

 

The list of registered
Blazeman Warriors keeps growing! We are proud to have you representing us on the battlefields!
 

 

Clark Archibald
John Mcnamara
Kevin Perkins
Melissa Merson
Thomas Martwinski
Jennifer Bornemann
Kathleen Fetissoff
Linda Laird
Chris Ellinghaus
Fabrice Le Det
Petra Le Det
Nick Logan
Ran Korolik
Erik Feeney
Christopher Giordano
Charlie Dunne
Karen O'Riordan
Mia Richter
Jennifer Tebbetts
Debbie Ragals
Brian Breen
Dru Bornhoeft
Cheryl Iseberg
Richard Volpe
Christopher Price
Alexander Ha
Gregory Hoots
Tricia Ryan
Domnick Nelson
David Knight
Caryn Blanke
Douglas Munsee
Alexis Andrianopoulos
Glenn Hines
Philip Clark
Susan Langevin
Karen Duffy
Mike Duffy
Brian Duffy
Kevin Long
Steven Perunovich
Sean Dutra
Michael Ricci
Cathy Ruf
Ed Bullock
Ryan Van Praet
Doreen DiMeglio
Judy Pratt
Michael Keim
Barbara Altemus
April Colescott
Gabe Fiscus
Ken Fanelli
Larry O'Connell
Caryn De Filippo
Jennifer Brady
Diego Avalos
Megan Knepper
Brian Kochanek
Paul Nowicki
Ron Salmon
Barry Conrad
Christopher Demers
Jennie Eddy
Marty Peterson
Jack Keenan
Dennis Joyce
Rob Duguay
John Plumley
Kimberly Magee
Sean Waklee
Christine Suter
Collette Bates
Brad Culp
T. Connelly
Michael Carr
Richard Higgs
Sean McNamara
Jason Biggs
Henry Hoyle
John Purvis
Leah Roberts
Robert Maldonado
Bill Peloso
Shelley Farmer
Michele Solomon
Daniel Molloy 
Michael Ireland
Michael Hicks, Jr.
Leanda Cave
Ryan Close
Courtney Greene
Thomas Simmons
Colin Lake
Tim Smit
Jordan Bryden
Kim Williams
Chris Parker
Shawn Mahoney
Lisa Unger
John Ryan
Dana Ryan
Conn Jackson
Michael Mathers
JD Mathers
Nancy Nicklas
John Wolski
Adolfo Roa
Jen McGuiggan
Charlie Komar
Alexander Karn
Tarcisco Alvarez-Rivero
Rodney Ward
Mark Helisek
Paul Mandell
 

TEAMS 

Beat ALS
Canadian Triathletes
Clan Westchester
D3 Multisport
OC Blazeman
ParkCity Clan
Providence Triathlon
Steve Perunovich Family & Friends
Team Kochanek
Team Long
Team Newton's War on ALS
Team Polar
Team raceAthlete
Coonbottom Tri Club
The Nelson for Blazeman Team
Tim Smit's War on ALS
 

Blazeman Warriors,
 

It's March already and that means the calendars are getting marked with upcoming races and events. If you haven't registered online, make sure to do so soon so you'll have your Team Blazeman gear to show off! Just click 'Join Team Blazeman' in the red section on the left. Also, don't forget to request #179 when you register for your events - and be sure to let us know when and where you will be in honor of "Blazeman" and the War On ALS!

 

strength & honor,
Karen Duffy
Blazeman Foundation for ALS
2008 Spin A Thon for ALS 

By Karen Duffy 
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Reports from the Spin A Thon for ALS sites began with news from Palatine, IL. This was the home of the first Spin-A-Thon in 2006. This year's event brought together Blazeman Warriors John Wolski, Bob Lee, Brian Breen, Bob Mitera, Jack Keenan, and so many more. Bob Blais, affectionately known as "BlazeDad" was there to encourage the riders throughout the day. More than $5000 was raised for the War on ALS in Palatine! Check out the photos from the day at www.spinforals.com under the 2008 events section.

 

On March 1 several other sites hosted Spin A Thons simultaneously. In Canada, Ryan Van Praet brought his usual energy and passion to the day and spinners raised over $4000. Tricia Godfrey brought together sixty riders in just two weeks for the Fillmore, CA Spin-A-Thon and created huge awareness for ALS as well as raising funds for the Blazeman Foundation for ALS. Southern California is always kind and supportive of the War on ALS.

 

The Spin-A-Thon in Rye, NY hit a milestone with $18,000 raised in one day! Spin instructors spoke to the participants each hour to share the reason for the event, and Bob Blais provided deeper insight and background about Jon. Eighty people, including Debbie Ragals and Kevin Long, spun throughout the day at the two Rye locations. Phil Gormley from Friends of Claire led one hour of spinning, and Blazeman Warrior Caryn DeFilippo led another hour. Mat Mendel from ALS-TDI** and his brother joined in the fun as well. 

 

At the time of this writing, approximately $30,000 was raised by the 2008 Spin-A- Thon for ALS sites! This event is a unique way to share Jon Blais' story, his determination to not only finish the Ironman in Kona, but more importantly put an end to ALS. If you missed this year's event, make sure to put it on your calendar for March 2009. Our tentatively scheduled date is March 7, 2009.
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And on that very same day, another Blazeman Warrior was "spinning" for the Blazeman Foundation in his own way. Paul Fahey competed in the 2008 Adventurecorps Century held in Death Valley, California. There, he proudly braved 30mph headwinds, 87 degree temps and the unforgiving desert sun to complete the event (that had a 40% DNF rate this year). 
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**Look for more information next month about ALS-TDI's Tri-State Trek and the Day 3-For-All, an opportunity to recognize all organizations that work in support of the families and patients who fight ALS every day. As Mat Mendel says, Day 3 does honor Jon, so I'd say it's even more appropriate for folks from War on ALS to participate.
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Warrior of the Month-Debbie Ragals

By Karen Duffy 

 

I'm honored to introduce Debbie Ragals to you this month. Debbie is one of those seemingly quiet but truly inspired Blazeman Warriors who has contributed so much to the War on ALS. Debbie lives in Pleasantville, NY with her husband, John and five year old twin daughters Emily and Arielle. Being a mom is Debbie's true passion and over the past few years she's learned that working from home and setting race goals have given her greater strength and energy to be a better mom. 
 
Debbie got hooked on triathlon through a good friend (and now Blazeman Warrior) Lisa Unger when the twins were about eighteen months old. Lisa asked Debbie to train for the Danskin triathlon with her and that one race changed Debbie's life. "Through the training and spirit of the event, I made a lifelong friend and got bit by the triathlon bug many times over.  It took the next season of grabbing any race I could participate in and self training for me to realize that this sport and the people involved were going to be a big part of my life," says Debbie. In 2007 Debbie raised nearly $3000 for the War on ALS in just a few months.
 
I've known Debbie awhile but didn't know how she initially became involved with the War on ALS so asked her to tell me her story. "I was very fortunate to have met Jon in January of 2006.  I was in San Diego for the Carlsbad marathon.  This race has a very special feature where they honor "heroes".  A friend, that I had nominated, had been selected and we were attending the Heroes reception the Thursday before the race.  I will never forget looking to my right and being star struck.  I saw Jon and I knew I had to meet him.  Kona had just aired and his image, his presence, his sheer determination and remarkable story were branded in my brain.  At this time, Jon's only sign to the outside world that something wasn't "right" was the brace on his wrist.  We spoke for hours, where he drew me in and educated me on the lack of medical treatment, resources and growing numbers of ALS patients.  He made me feel his passion and realize that this war needs fighters and not just those that are afflicted with the disease.  I knew immediately that this was not the last time I would be in touch with Jon.  We continued our conversations long distance and became dear friends.  I didn't see Jon again until Sept of 2006 when I convinced him to join us at the Westchester Triathlon where I was a volunteer.  His deterioration in those 8 months was monumental.  He was now in a wheel chair and in need of constant care for any personal task.   The Westchester triathlon  has been raising awareness and funds for ALS for over 5 years, but Jon's presence on the race course, speech at pre-race dinner and information at his expo booth fueled the event's determinationto push further with awareness and donations to this cause from that day forward."
 
Debbie qualified for the inaugural 70.3 World Championship in Clearwater in 2006 and once again Jon Blais would impact the weekend for her. She was very nervous on the eve of the race, feeling intimidated by the other athletes who appeared better prepared and more fit. She went to visit Jon and his parents at their hotel and it was just what the trainer ordered. "Seeing Jon always inspired me but on this night in particularly, he gave me the strength I needed.   Jon gave me a Team Blazeman Uniform.  The next day I wore this uniform with great pride and every time I saw a photographer on the course aiming in my direction, I would put my thumbs up and point to my jersey.  I thought of Jon throughout the race, I raced from my heart and said over and over again, I am so lucky that I can do this and I do this because I can and for those that can't."  When she finished Debbie went right to Jon who was greeting the victorious athletes. "Clearwater will always be very special to me, not because I raced it but because that's where Jon took the stage and spoke to the masses, his number was selected to be a used only for those that were deserving to wear it and where he gave me my uniform that has been worn in every race since."
 
Debbie would have one more visit with Jon in January 2007. "He could barely speak because he was choking on his own saliva and yet he was so energized and focused on how this war would go on without him.  Since the day I saw Jon on TV I knew he was special, but since he came into my life, he has changed my outlook on how I live it.  I now believe in the expression "life is short", I appreciate what I have so much more, I appreciate those around me at all times, I thank the heavens every day that I can get up and exercise, I tell my daughters about Jon constantly and try to teach them about participating in something you love not just to win but because you can, I want to educate as many people as possible about ALS and help find a cure." 
 
After volunteering for the Westchester Triathlon and seeing Debbie's energy and passion she was approached to be the Event Director of the event in 2007. Of course she accepted, saying it was the meshing of two things she loves - triathlon and throwing a party. Watching 1500 people cross the finish line of a race that she organized was a great reward. Debbie is the 2008 Race Director and 
she invites all warriors to join her at the Westchester Triathlon on September 21. Registration goes live March 13th at www.westchestertriathlon.org . If it is sold out please email Debbie at ddragals@gmail.com .
 
Team Blazeman is stronger and making a difference because Debbie Ragals' commitment, passion, and energy. The dedication she has to the Blazeman Foundation for ALS is admirable and we are grateful for the work that Debbie continues to do - "So Others May Live."
Coming March 15 www.WarOnALS.com has a new look! Mark your calendars.
Competitor Awards
By Mary Ann Blais

 

On Sat. Feb.2nd, Bob and I attended the 16th Annual Competitor Endurance Sports Awards in San Diego, California. 

 

In 2006, Jon received the "Competitor of the Year" award.  We returned this year to continue to honor and celebrate his receiving that award, and the celebration of what the event meant to Jon and us.  In attendance with us, was fellow Blazeman Foundation for ALS Board member, Rob "Vigo" Vigorito.  We were also joined by DeeDee McCann and Patty McCann-Stokes, special friends of Jon, as well as friends and peers from Aseltine School, where Jon was a special education teacher. Two former students, who had been awarded the Jonathan Blais "Conrac" award when they graduated, also sat with us, along with their parents and friends.

 

During the award show, Mike Reilly and Bob Babbitt spoke of Jon with much admiration and affection.  They played a composite video of the past 3 years at Kona which was followed by a standing ovation from the audience. This event was extremely emotional for both Bob and I, as we reconnected with many of the individuals who were important to Jon including friends, triathletes, and co-workers; some of whom we had never met.

 

This evening reconfirmed the commitment to Jon and the War on ALS, by so many. Thank you to everyone who continues Jon's fight to put an end to this bulldozer disease.

 

Tips from the Pros
By Leanda Cave

 

It's time now to start thinking about the racing which will take place some time this year.  Earlier for some if you are like me and looking at kicking the year off in California 70.3.  The easy miles now have to turn into more specific miles.  That winter weight should be starting to fall off.

I also find that this time of year is when I start getting little niggly injuries.  Not anything major, but they always disrupt training and that is when every bit of advice for healing injuries should be met.  If not, it is easy for that niggle to become chronic and that may end up wiping out most of the season, if not all of it.

I currently have a sore shin.  I don't ice with an ice pack, but rather use a paper cup (courtesy of Starbucks™) and fill it up, freeze it, and use the block of ice to massage and ice my shin at the same time.  It is so effective.

Another thing I want to touch on is that new bike you may have received from Santa for Christmas.  Get a good fit on it.  If you are in any sort of pain during training (and that normally occurs in your back), then you need to re-evaluate your fit.  If it hurts a bit in training, then it will be 10 times worse in the race and may cause you to run slow if at all.

Enjoy triathlon training and keep Jon Blais in your mind when you need some motivation.

www.leandacave.com 

Find out more about Leanda on page 78 of the April issue of Triathlete Magazine.

 

Matt & Kelly Reed welcome new baby!
The Blazeman Foundation for ALS congratulates the Reed family on the birth of Peyton Grace on February 15, 2008.

Photo Gallery
Just a few photos submitted by your teammates from 
recent events. Keep 'em coming!
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 Now that's what I call a Spin-A-Thon! Way to go Fillmore, CA
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Ken Fenelli getting ready to ride.
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Mike Mathers at the Providence Spin-A-Thon.
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On May 2, 2005, twenty-year Multi-Sport veteran Jon Blais a.k.a. "Blazeman" at age 33 was diagnosed with the fatal motor neuron disease ALS (Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis). Blazeman dubbed himself the "ALS Warrior Poet" and brought his battle to the big island of Hawaii on October 15th that year, where he became the first person with ALS to complete the Ironman World Championships. It was his last race. In 2006, a number of athletes, inspired by Jon's 2005 efforts, rolled across the finish line in Hawaii in honor of Jon and his battle against ALS. In 2007, the Blazeman Foundation for ALS expanded Team Blazeman, comprised of "Blazeman Warriors" who have committed to raising awareness and funding a search for a cure for ALS... "So  Others May Live."




